	
	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	Item No: 9
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	TITLE:   SBE 15692.6




	RECOMMENDATION: 
The Committee is invited to note the Report and agree that no further action be taken on this complaint.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This is the Report of a local investigation into allegations against a Member of the Council, who is no longer serving.  Although some of the allegations were substantiated by the investigation the breaches that would need to be heard are not sufficiently serious to justify referral to the Adjudication Panel.  Yet as the Standards Committee has no power to impose any effective sanction against a former member both the Standards Board for England and your Monitoring Officer recommend that no further action be taken.


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:          N/A
(Available for public inspection)



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


If a hearing proceeds it will incur further cost and may be contested by the former member.



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
N/A


	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A


	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A


	CONTACT OFFICER:   Anthony Rich, Monitoring Officer   TEL. NO. 0161 793 3000




	DETAILS:

STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND REFERRAL SBE 15692.6

This Report arises out of a matter originally raised in 2006.
The circumstances are that a complaint was received about a member who is now a former member.  The allegation centred on the fact that Councillor X became involved in a neighbour dispute in which his son had a personal interest and abused his position in various ways.

As this report is in the public arena the identity of the Councillor has been redacted as it would be unfair to him to issue the report without offering a right of reply. 

The matter was referred for local investigation, which was conducted by the Internal Audit Section.  The conclusions of the investigation were that several of the allegations made were not made out but there had been breaches of Paragraph 5.1 of the Code of Conduct; and that the Councillor had acted inappropriately, albeit it had not affected the substantive way in which the Council dealt with the underlying issue.

Your Monitoring Officer has discussed this matter with the Ethical Standards Officer responsible for the case at the Standards Board for England.  Both are agreed that this is not a case of sufficient seriousness to justify referral to the Adjudication Panel (which alone has the power to disqualify a member from public office).  As the Councillor concerned is no longer a member, it would not be possible for the Standards Committee to take any effective sanctions beyond issuing a reprimand.

However, if anything that penalty might seem too light for the gravity of the offence and could only be done after a local determination at which the ex-Councillor had an opportunity to challenge the report’s conclusions.  As such a hearing would result in a significant cost to the public it is suggested that this is not a cost effective way of proceeding, and the cost to the public outweighs the benefit.
In the circumstances, it is proposed that no further action be taken although should the ex-Councillor take up elected office again in this Authority, the Monitoring Officer will give him appropriate advice.

The Standards Board for England has instructed the Monitoring Officer to report the position to the Standards Committee.
ANTHONY RICH

MONITORING OFFICER

6th June 2008




